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Board of Education Information 
 
 

Rita Woelffer Burmania, President 
Daniel DeYoung, Vice-President 
Jason Graham, Clerk 
Denise Bancroft-Hart, Treasurer 
Shelby Heller, Member 
John Heil, Member 
Marc Berger, Member 
  

District Administrator:  Timothy Raymond 
 
 

Regular School Board Meetings are month 
in the Middle School/High School Library at 
6:00 p.m.  Agendas for these meetings are 
posted at the Farmers & Merchants Union 
Bank in Friesland, National Exchange 
Bank in Cambria, Friesland Post Office, 
Cambria Post Office, and on the front 
doors of the school.    



Cambria- Friesland School District  

Tours of Cambria - Friesland School  

and 

Referendum  Discussions 
 

Tours of Cambria -Friesland School and discussions regarding the spring referendum will 

be hosted by the district.  
 

Below are a series of dates and times that will allow you the opportunity to tour our 

school and to share your thoughts about the upcoming school referendum.  

 

Please contact  

Executive Assistant Lisa Osterhoff  

at  

920 - 348 - 5548 ext. 278  

if youõd like sign- up for one of these events.  
 

 

Wednesday, March 4 th  - Referendum Discussion   6:00 p.m.  

                    (At David & Linda Hug hesõ Home ð W1441 Vaughn Rd) 
 

Thursday, March 5 th  - School Tour and Referendum Discussion    10:00 a.m. 
 

Wednesday, March 18 th  - Referendum Discussion    6:00 p.m.  

                     (At David & Linda Hughesõ Home ð W1441 Vaughn Rd) 
 

Thursday, March 19 th  - School Tour and Referendum Discussion   10:00 a.m. 
 

Thank you 
 

Tim Raymond 

District Administrator, Cambria -Friesland Schools  

 
 

 

Cambria - Friesland School District  

Vision Statement  
 

          òThere will be students that come to us with different kinds of gifts, but they attend 
Cambria-Friesland School with one dream; academic success.   

There will be different levels of achievement, but one goal;  
graduation with skills to compete.  

              There will be different kinds of future service, but one vibrant personality  
 in his/her sharing with society.  

      In the Cambria - Friesland School District, our Vision is to educate ALL through  
 educating each student as one.ó 



 

Referendum Questions - The Nickel Version  
 

 

 Recently, a number of people have shared a variety of questions being asked 

around the community in regards to the referendum. Going into the April vote, I 

appreciate hearing the referendum is a topic of discussion.  
 

It is  not, nor should it be the job of the Board of Education or administration to 

advocate or òpushó for a Yes vote.  Instead, itõs our responsibility to educate and 

accurately respond to any question regarding the district including the current 

referendum.   
 

On April 7th, whatever the outcome of the election, the hope of this administrator 

and the Board of Education is that it will be determined by a community who understood 

the referendum and made an educated decision.  
  

 Below are several of the questions that have been shared with responses.  

 

What are the projected budget shortfalls for each year of the referendum?  

2015-2016 Projected Budget Shortfall  $400,000.00  

2016-2017 Projected Budget Shortfall  $430,000.00 

2017-2018 Projected Budget Shortfall  $650,000.00 

 

Are the projected budget shortfalls due to a decrease in state aid or Cambria -

Friesland school district budget expansion?  

The projected budget shortfall is due to:  

1. Decrease in state revenues to the district.  

2. Lower levying authority by the district as allowed by the State Revenue Limits.  

 

How would a successful referendum affect a $100,000.00 home?  

Below is a three year historical record of the school tax levy and its effect on a 

$100,000.00 home:   
 

2012-2013 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,059.00 

2013-2014 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,132.00 

2014-2015 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $943.00 

 

The following is a three year projection for the school tax levy on a $100,000.00 home:  
 

2015-2016 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,060.00  

2016-2017 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,114.00  

2017-2018 $100,000.00 Home School Levy =  $1,183.00 

 

District levy projections are tied to student enrollment and equalized land 

valuation.  These numbers could change due to fluctuations in student enrollment an d/or 

local land valuation.  

 

Are we building a òcash balance sheetó with this referendum? 

No.  The district is not building a òcash balance sheetó.  The district will have a projected 

Fund Balance deficit of $85,159.00 over the next three years.   

  



 
  

Principalõs Corner 
by Jim Meyer      
 

Wow!-We are already more than half way through the third quarter of our present school year.  The time 

has absolutely been flying by.  An awful lot of learning, educational activities and other events will yet to 

be packed into the remainder of the school year.  Before moving ahead to highlight what is just around the 

corner, I want to look back and say òThank You...Well done!ó regarding accomplishments achieved during 

the first  nine weeks of second semester here at Cambria -Friesland Schools.  
 

A great number of our students are involved on various sports teams wearing the Hilltopper colors.  Both 

boysõ and girlsõ basketball teams - jv and varsity - have been busy during the month of February.   

Tournament time and òMarch Madnessó are just around the corner.  Our wrestlers have completed their 

seasons and have started tournament action as well.  Our middle school girlsõ basketball team game 

schedule has been non-stop, the girls sometimes having more games than practices in a week.  I am proud 

of our teams, our student -athletes.  Our sports òclassrooms,ó whether they be the basketball court or the 

wrestling mat, are places where different and important learning takes place.  
 

Students have also been engaged in other pursuit s as well.  Both high school and middle school forensics 

teams have participated in recent contests.  Each group has had enjoyed marked success.  We wish high 

school participants well as they enter District competition.  
 

Looking forward into March and beyo nd, this spring will be a whirlwind of activity.  Pretty soon, baseballs 

and softballs will be flying in our gyms.  Players and coaches alike will have to battle cabin fever, wanting 

to get on the ball diamonds as soon as possible.  Our track athletes, too , will need to don their heavier 

sweats and outdoor gear as they prepare for the spring track season.  
 

On the other side of our campus, active and challenging learning has been taking place in our elementary 

classrooms.  Our younger students show an enthus iasm for learning that is hard to match.  Recently, all 

the students - pre-kindergarten through fifth grade - celebrated the ò100th Day of Schooló.  If the studentsõ 

òacademic appetiteó through the remainder of the year is anything like that of the first ò100 Days,ó our 

children will finish the current school year well!  
 

Many other academic and school -related events, activities, and planning are in the near future.   
 

Students selecting courses for the 2015 -2016 school year and building  a master schedule wi ll take place in 

the coming weeks.  
 

Testing - ACT, ACT WorkK eys, ACT Aspire, and the Badger Exam for studentsõ grades 3-8 - are coming up 

soon.  In a Principalõs Corner earlier this school year, I spoke to the importance of these tests for both 

students an d our professional educators.  For our students, these tests are a òsnapshotó of our studentsõ 

learning progress.  For those pursuing higher education, test results play a role in students gaining entry 

into the college, university, or technical school of the studentõs choice.  For our professional educators, 

student results give us data to show us where we are doing well in terms of curriculum and instruction and 

where we can focus our efforts to improve.  
 

Summer school is entering the planning stages.  Information about class offerings and registration 

materials will be distributed soon.  
 

Wednesday, March 25th marks the beginning of the fourth nine weeks of the 2014 -2015 school 

year.  Seniors are busy with completing post -secondary educational plans and  applications.  Many have 

been accepted to the schools of their choosing.  Scholarship applications are being completed and 

submitted.  Graduation will be held here at school on Friday, May  29th starting at 7:00 p.m.  
 

These next few weeks will indeed inclu de a whirlwind of events and activities.  The most important thing 

though, is to maintain our focus on student learning.  At this time of year, we need to remember and bring 

to fruition one of the most significant elements of our school mission statement: òAcademic achievement 

and success for all.ó 
 

Thank you for reading along.  



School Counseling News  
By Mary Henrikson  

 

Scholarships  
 

Seniors should be checking our Cambria -Friesland School District W ebsite or the daily 

announcements for any new scholarship information.  Please see Mrs . Henrikson or Mrs. 

Warren if you are having trouble accessing the links to the various scholarships  on the 

website .  
 

Awards Dinner  
 

The Awards Dinner will be held on Wednesday, May 20 th  at 6 :00 p.m. in the Farmers & 

Merchants Union Bank Auditorium. All scholarship and academic awards will b e 

announced at the dinner.  Everyone is welcomed and encouraged to attend this great 

event.  
 

Testing  
 

ACT:    March 3, 2015 all juniors  

ACT WorkKeys:  March 4, 2015 all juniors.  

ACT Aspire:   April 29,  2015 all 9th grade  students  

ACT Aspire:   April 30,  2015 all 10th grade  students  
 

The Badger Smarter Balance, (Math and English & Language Art s) will be given to 

Grades 3 through 8 during the month May. This is not a timed test . More information 

will be forthcoming regarding these tests.  

______________________________________ 

 

 

Music Depart ment Events  
 

March 7th - High School Solo Ensemble at Central Wisconsin Christian School  
 

March 24th -  High  School Festival Concert at 7:00 p.m.  
 

April 15th -  7th  & 8 th  Grade Fireside Trip  
 

April 22nd - WSMA Large Group Choir & Band Festival at CF  
 

April 25th - Sate Solo Ensemble at Whitewater  
 

April 28th - Middle School Spring Concert at 7:00 p.m.  
 

May 7th - Elementary Spring Concert at 7:00  p.m. 



 

HS Forensic Team Competes at Trailways Conference Meet  
By: Stuart Quade  

 

On Monday, February 2nd, the high school forensic team trav elled to Central WI 

Christian High School (CWC)  to compete in the Trailways  Conference Meet.  Cambria -

Friesland High School (CF)  had 14 entries and competed very well! Each entry performed 

in three different rounds for three different judges. The maximum score that a performer 

could receive is 25. In the team results, the Hilltop pers finished second for the third year 

in a row to CWC by only 20 points!  Each of the past three years  Cambria -Friesland  has 

moved up in the points standings.  CWC has won the conference trophy for the last seven 

years in a row!  So as a team, CF is gett ing close to taking a title! With almost all of the 

team returning next year, it may be Cambria -Frieslandõs best chance to finally take the 

team trophy!    

 

As far as individual champions, the Hilltoppers had five entries that finished first in 

their respe ctive categories.  Taking home individual conference championship medals in 

speeches were:  Sullivan Schrandt in Demonstration, Maverick Guenther in Oratory, 

Bailey Szytz in Special Occasion, and Samuel Johnson in Four Minute Informative.  In 

group competi tions, Dana DeYoung, Emma Grahn, Madison Quade, and Madeline 

Tamminga took the championship in Group Interpretive Reading.  Although they did not 

take first place in their categories, the following students had three scores of 20 or above 

earning themselve s a blue ribbon:  Adrian Johnson in Moments in History, Raquel 

Zavala and Rachael L eystra in Poetry Reading, Madelyn  Smith in Radio Speaking, and 

Zoe Dykstra, Allison Schwark, and Hailey Witthun in Group Interpretive Reading. 

Earning red ribbons with at le ast least two scores of 20 or more points were: Delaney 

Agnew, Morgan Burmania, Devon DeYoung, and McKenna Murphy in Group 

Interpretive Reading.  Also competing for the Hilltoppers are Aaron Hughes in Moments 

in History and Olivia Parrott in Solo Acting Hu morous.  



HS Forensic Team Competes 

at Sub District Meet  
By Stuart Quade  

 

On Monday, February 16th, the high school 

forensic team travelled to Randolph H S to 

compete in the Wisconsin High School  

Forensic Association tournament competition  

at the Sub District meet.  Cambria -Friesland 

High School  had 13 entries and competed with 

seven other schools including Green Lake, 

Laconia, Markesan, Montello, Necedah, 

Princeton, and Randolph! Each entry 

performed in three different rounds for three 

dif ferent judges. Performers had to score a 

minimum of 16 in at least two rounds in order 

to move on to the District. The maximum 

score that a performer could receive was 25. It 

was a good night of competition! Highlights of 

the night for the Hilltoppers incl uded three 

perfect scores of 25 from the Group Interp 

entry of Dana DeYoung, Emma Grahn, 

Madison Quade, and Madeline Tamminga. 

Also scoring one perfect score was the Group 

Interp entry of Zoe Dykstra, Allison Schwark, 

and Hailey Witthun.  Both of our Momen ts in 

History speakers, Adrian Johnson and Aaron 

Hughes, did well also.  But the biggest and 

best highlight was that 12 out of 13 entries 

had scores that were high enough to advance 

to the State competition in April  had the Sub 

District meet been the Distr ict meet where 

entries need to score two rounds of 20 or above 

to advance.  The team now has one month to 

get prepared for the District competition on 

March 16th at Beaver Dam High School.  

 
 

   Middle School  

    Student Council  
  (Fall Wrap Up)  

 
¶ TOPS classes held a food 

drive competition,  which 

brought in a tremendous 

amount of food!!!   Thanks to 

everyone who participated.  

Mrs. Loeperõs TOPS were the 

winners!!   Congratulations!!  

 

¶ Our coin drive raised around 

$170.   The money is sent to 

The Wisconsin Leukemia and 

Lymphoma Society.   Sixth 

graders were top òcoin 

collectorsó and won a pizza 

party!!   Thanks to all who 

participated.  

 

¶ We also held a door 

decorating contest, and Mrs. 

Leveyõs TOPS class won!! 

 

 

Looking ahead:  
¶ Please mark your calendars 

for  Friday, May 8, 2015, as 

this will be Grandparents/ 

Special Friend Day!   More 

details will follow.  

 
 

 

Market Day  & SCRIP  
 

Market Day orders are due at the school on Monday, March 2 nd. If you plac e your order online 

directly  with Market Day, you  have until 11:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 5th  to order .  The 

Market Day products will be delivered to the school on Tuesday, March 10 th  for your pickup.  
 

Scrip Orders are being submitted on a monthly basis. The next order w ill be place d on March 2 nd. 

You may obtain an order form from the schoolõs website or call the school and weõll make sure you 

receive one. 
 

If you wish to learn more about SCRIP or Market Day, please contact Jackie Warren at 920 -348-

5135, ext. 116.   Thank you for you r support of these programs.  



        Terrific Kids Program  
 
 
The character trait for the month of January was ñInclusiveò.  January Kidsô Awards went to: 
 

Pre-Kindergarten 
Reese Williamson, Jackson Pribbenow, Gabriel Gonzalez, Karlee Kratz 

 

Kindergarten 
Joseph Heller, Lilyana Blease, Bryce Retzlaff, Jayla Anderson 

 

First Grade 
  LeRoy Scherbarth, Miley Anderson, Anna Gonzalez, Izabell Gorsuch 

 

Second Grade 
Ayla Fettig, Lilianna Oft, Emma Braaksma, Sarah Saylor 

   

Third Grade 
Caleb Sailer, Liana Moore, Josiah Harmon 

 

Fourth Grade 
Jeremiah Oft, Faith Anderson, Abigail Krubeck, Zaden Wycklendt 

 

Fifth Grade 
Cameron Bauer, Tyler Brandsma, Cayden Grice, Brennon Engle 

 

 
 

The character trait for February is ñFriendlyò. 
 
  



 

                               

 CAMBRIA -FRIESLAND MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL  
  

 2014-2015 SECOND QUARTER HONOR ROLL 
  

 
 

  

 SENIORS JUNIORS SOPHOMORES FRESHMAN 
 Andrew DeYoung* Dana DeYoung* Sienna Bahr* Delaney Agnew* 

 Isabella Hasselberger* Zoe Dykstra* Olivia Bancroft-Hart* Noah Alsum* 

 Aaron Hughes* Marco Gonzalez* Kaden Graham* Morgan Burmania* 

 Caralee Krinke-Sauer* Emma Grahn* Maverick Guenther* Sawyer Burmania* 

 Megan Schmidt* Zachary Hughes* Ashley Hahn* Kira Colburn* 

 Sullivan Schrandt* Adrian Johnson* Rachael Leystra* Devon DeYoung* 

 Brooke Wentland* Jacob Keip* Olivia Parrott* Faune Fisher* 

 Hailey Witthun* Jonathan Pulver* Jordan Senf* McKenna Murphy* 

 Paden Agnew Madison Quade* Bailey Smit* Jacob Raymond* 

 Trevor Broesch Alex SearVogel* Madelyn Smith* Ashleigh Theel* 

 Allison Schwark Madeline Tamminga* Ashtyn Smits* Lindsey Bauer 

 
 

Tyelar Warren* Gunnar Winchell* Haley Fakes 

 
 

Kayla Wuerch* Tyler Zacho* Joshua Fischer 

 
 

Wyatt Bancroft Grant DeJager Samuel Johnson 

 
 

Logan DeBoer Aaron Ebert Madisyn Owen 

 
 

Jessica Stancer Clayton Schrandt Samantha Winchell 

 
 

Kyra Voigt Raquel Zavala 

  
 

    
     EIGHTH SEVENTH SIXTH 

  Greta Albrecht* Paige Brandsma* Alanah Braaksma* 

  Talia Burmania* Javier Cavazos* Austin Braaksma* 

  Colten DeJager* Katherine Clark* Carmen Briones* 

  Chloe DeYoung* Camber Ebert* Cade Burmania* 

  Morgan Gove* Morgan Jones* Myjah Drews* 

  Hailey Hendrickson* Makenna Koopmans* Seth Geise* 

  Karsen Hickman* Samuel Leystra* Emma Gove* 

  Maja Smull* Valeria Martinez* Griffin Hart* 

  Coltan Wentland* Joseph Pulver* Alexis Johnson* 

 
 

Eduardo Zavala* Maximus Raymond* Murphy Newbrough-Garde* 

  Codey Broesch Bayleigh Sanborn* Kady Oliver* 

  Adam Draheim Simon Schrandt* Rylee Prochnow* 

  Bambi Guerrero-Voudouris Derek Schumacher* Alyssa Raley* 

  Ariel Krieger Abbigail Schwark* Chloe Saalsaa* 

  Tyler Olson-Deisinger Emily Tenfel* Analiese Smull* 

  Skyler Ostruske Jakob Albrecht Gavin Winchell* 

  Hanna Raley Victoria Bagneski Zachary Deakin 

  Austin Schepp Anthony Campbell Thomas Faulkner 

  Katelyn Schneider Angelica Dreyer Lydia Harmon 

  
 

Bayley Heidt Sadie Heller 

  
 

Aidan Knudson James Hoel 

  
 

Collin Koronkiewicz Mason Hughes 

  
 

Maxwell Papp Eli Lehman 

  
 

Shelby Potenberg Julliana Neal * denotes GPA of 3.5 or above 

 
Carter Smits Sergio Salgado 

  
  

Alexander Tenfel 

  
  

Sydney Wallace 

   
 
  



Regional Spelling Bee  
By Kathy Wilsnack  

 

The CESA 5 Regional Spelling Bee was held in Pardeeville on February 10 , 2015. 

Cambria's two representatives were eighth grader, Chloe DeYoung, and sixth grader, 

Murphy Newbrough -Garde, Chloe finished first at our district bee and Murphy placed 

second in order to advance. At Pardeeville, there were 26 students representing 8 school  

districts. Students were quizzed on spelling and vocabulary. Chloe placed 2nd correctly 

spelling the words devotee, prescient, grandeur, steppe, dilapidated, and tautology. 

Murphy placed ninth, going out on the word sahel. Congratulations to both students  on 

doing a wonderful job!  

__________________________________ 
  

V RHS/CF FFA Banquet ð Thursday, April 9th  

V All School Play ð Saturday, April 11 th  & Sunday, April 12 th  

V State Forensic Meet ð Friday, April 17 th  

V Trailways  Conference Honors Banquet ð Tuesday, April 21 st 

V WSMA Large Group Choir & Band Festival at CF ð Wednesday, 

           April 22 nd 

 

V WSMA State Solo & Ensemble ð Saturday, April 25 th   

V Junior Prom ð Saturday, May 2 nd 

V Senior Class Trip ð Thursday, May 14 th  &  Friday, May 15 th  

V Awards Banquet ð Wednesday, May 20 th  

V Elementary Interest Day ð Thursday, May 21 st 

V High School Graduation ð Friday, May 29 th  

V Eighth Grade Promotion ð Thursday, June 4 th  

 



Love isé 
 

Ms. Quickôs class was asked what they thought love was and here are their responses! 

 

  

Caring about someone 

-Tessa Hendrickson 

When my mom lets me play my video box 

    -Julius Klingensmith 

When Kristoff, in the movie frozen,  

comes back for Anna 

- Lilyana Blease 

When my mom gives me a kiss  

-Austin DeVries 

When your mom gives you a hug 

-Lily Fettig 

For giving presents out 

-Kayleigh Schoemann 

Caring about your friends 

-Callen Drews 

Giving valentines to Kayleigh Schoemann 

-Kelsey Drews 



High School Art Department 
 

Beaver Dam Arts Association High School Art Exhibit  
 

Fourteen students had their artwork entered into the òBeaver Dam Arts Association Twentieth 

Annual Area High School Art Exhibitó.   The Exhibit will be on display at the Seippel  Homestead and 

Center for the Arts in Beaver Dam, Wisconsin. The show runs from March 8 th - April 12 th .  The gallery 

hours are Wednesday through Sunday 1:00 -4:00. Students who will have their artwork on display are as 

follows: Leah Schaalma,  Hailey Witthun,  Nicholas  Thomas, Bailey  Szytz , Lita Sailer , Olivia Parrott , 

Kayla Wuerch,  Madison Quade, Madeyln Smith, Marco Gonzalez, Sullivan Schrandt, Vaughn Johnson , 

Megan Schmidt , Brooke Wentland , and Tyler Bahr. As always, Ms. Bellanti -Johnson will also have her 

artwork on display in the educatorõs room. Come and view the exhibition and support the arts in our 

schools.   

 
 

 Bob Ross Workshop at the Seippel Center  
 

Four art students and Ms. Bellanti -Johnson went on a field trip to learn the 

Bob Ross technique of òWet-on Wetó oil painting. Bob Ross with his large afro 

style hair, calm and enthusiastic personality, and laid back demeanor taught 

many in their living rooms how to paint through his TV pro gram the òJoy of 

Paintingó. Thousands of people throughout the country have become certified in 

the Bob Ross technique and Rod Hill is one of those people. Rod Hill teaches 

workshops on the Bob Ross technique at the Seippel Center located in Beaver 

Dam. Hi s classes are sponsored by the Beaver Dam Area Arts Association. Rod 

Hill offers classes on all subjects but we chose to attend the 3 hour barn painting workshop. It was a fun 

and educational afternoon. I also think it was amusing for my students to see me  as a pupil rather than the 

teacher. I believe itõs good to show students that youõre not too old to learn new things. If you are interested 

in one of his workshops log on to the B.D.A.A.A web site.  

 

 
 
  

Madelyn, Kayla, Maverick, Olivia, and Ms.  

Bellanti -Johnson 


